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Corporate Resources

Subject Matter

A Minute Excerpt from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 28 July 2005 was submitted concerning the performance of the City Council under Best Value Performance Indicator 12 dealing with employees' sickness absence for the year 2004/05.  The Council was currently in the bottom quartile but was implementing an Improving Attendance Action Plan with a view to achieving top quartile performance by 2009/10.

The Overview and Scrutiny Committee wished to bring the following to the Executive's attention:-

The Committee had expressed grave concern and disappointment that not all of the City Council’s Managers were undertaking return to work interviews in line with Council policy.  If that was the position then senior Managers were failing in their duty which may become a disciplinary matter.  Members questioned the reasons for that failure and perceived there to be a lack of transparency surrounding the situation.

In order to properly scrutinise sickness absence the Committee required 100% information, rather than information based upon the 55% return to work interviews currently being undertaken.

Members were unsure as to whether initiatives such as Home Working would help improve attendance.

Members considered that better management would contribute towards improvements in sickness absence and questioned who was responsible for addressing the problem.   They further sought to ensure that regular updates were presented to the Committee.

Dr Gooding had told the Overview and Scrutiny Committee that he would take responsibility for ensuring that Council procedures surrounding sickness absence were correctly adhered to and that he would ensure regular reports were submitted to future Overview and Scrutiny meetings.

The Committee had noted that there was currently supplier problems with part of the planned occupational health pilot and that an alternative form of pilot may be needed.

A Member of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee had questioned whether the health and safety of staff had been affected by the January floods through a lack of necessary equipment and resources.

Dr Gooding reported to the Executive that, since the Overview and Scrutiny meeting, he had written to all Business Unit Heads to remind them to advise their Managers of the need to ensure that return to work interviews are carried out whenever a member of staff had been absent through sickness.  The Authority should be achieving 100% compliance with this requirement and action would be taken to monitor performance and take action to address any instances where interviews had not taken place.

Councillor Jefferson, Policy and Performance Management Portfolio Holder, would be monitoring the Council's performance on sickness absence with a view to achieving improvements in the Council's overall performance.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be informed of the action being taken by the Executive Director to ensure compliance with the policy on return to work interviews.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Corporate Resources Overview and  Scrutiny Committee.







